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 On March l5, l984, Geza Palfi, the parish priest murdered by the Rumanian 
state security forces, was buried in Szekelyudvarhely (Odorheiu Secuiesc) in 
the presence of 206 clergymen, who, together with the attending faithful, 
comprised what could be called a mass demonstration. 
 
 Palfi, who was 43 years old at the time of his death, had delivered a 
sermon on Christmas in which he voiced his objection to the fact that while 
"in Hungary, in deference to God and the centuries old traditions of the 
people, Christmas is a national holiday during which there is no work, in 
Rumania at the same time it is a countrywide workday."  Palfi also noted that 
this was only one of the restrictions placed on freedom of religion in 
Rumania. 
 
 The very next day the Securitate dragged the clergyman out of his parish 
church, located in the upper part of town.  According to very reliable 
sources, he was beaten and kicked for several hours as a consequence of which 
his liver burst, he suffered broken ribs, and his kidneys were damaged.  The 
seriously injured Palfi was taken to the prison hospital in Marosvasarhely 
(Tirgu Mures), where he was treated until his death at the end of February.  
His death certificate, along with the attached medical report, were filled out 
by the local Securitate.  The documents named cancer as the cause of death, 
and also contained a falsified date of death. 
 
 Based on the full force (including photographers, etc.) with which the 
Securitate attended the funeral, it is safe to assume that there will be 
further arrests.  Those likely to be affected by these measures ask that world 
public opinion "follow the upcoming events with close attention, and protest 
whenever possible the increasingly brutal manifestations of Rumanian fascism 
today." 
                                                                           




